

Community Update – March 30, 2020

Town Council's top priority continues to be ensuring the safety of the community.

The GNWT declared a State of Emergency on Friday. The Town's Emergency Operations Centre is in regular communication with the GNWT/Sahtu Emergency Management Organization. The Community Emergency Response Committee will be meeting Tuesday evening and will provide an update if there are any changes in the Town's current response level.

Mayor Pope issued an updated today. He provided an overview of how the Town's EMO Committee is working within the guidelines of the NWT legislation. Mayor Pope also made a plea for all community members to take social distancing advisories seriously as we are all in this together.

The Community Channel is back up on cable TV channel 268. Over the next few days we will be updating it with COVID-19 information. Please pass the word on to family and friends who are not on social media. Thank you Northwestel for responding so quickly and getting us back up and running.

We thank all of the people who have taken the time to provide ideas to us on how to expand our communications to reach all community members. We are investigating all of the ideas and working to ensure everyone is informed and connected.

For further information visit www.normanwells.com or call the Town Office during our business hours of 8:30AM – 5:00PM. You may also email us at towninformation@normanwells.com.